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Our quilt show is coming up! 

 Volunteer sign up starts on January 5, 2024 

 Quilt Entry closes on January 6, 2024 

Thank you all so much for the donations received from our very generous 

AQG members.  We would still appreciate donations of high quality notions.  

All donations should be received by the Raffle Basket Team by January 31. 

Contact Kathy O’Brien at 480-223-7612 or Darla Orndorff at 480-229-6047. 
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Moda Sampler Spree by Betsy  and Marti Jones 

1st place Pieced Small Duet 

Moda Sampler Spree by Betsy Verica and Marti Jones 

1st place Pieced Small Duet 

Hello Quilters! 

Happy New Year to everyone!  I hope all of you had a wonderful holiday season filled with lovely 

surprises and many happy memories. Our whole family was able to join us for Christmas this 

year which made it especially wonderful! 

Traditionally, the New Year is a good time to make resolutions (i.e. goals) for the coming months.  

I would like to challenge each of you to include a quilting resolution on your list.  Here are some 

ideas: 

I will finish at least one UFO this year. 

I will learn a new quilting technique and use it in a quilt. 

I will teach a young person to make a quilt. 

I will volunteer and/or attend the AQG quilt show in March. 

I will sew and donate XX (you choose the number) charity quilts. 

I’m sure you can think of many others!   

Regarding choosing a new venue for the 2025 quilt show, we anticipate receiving a contract in 

January.  Hopefully, we will be able to announce the venue for the 2025 show shortly thereafter.   

Meanwhile we are actively working on the 2024 Quilt Show.  You will be receiving more details 

about the Quilt Show Boutique, Youth Activities Program, Vendors, and Raffle Baskets over the 

coming weeks. 

Don’t forget the Rusty Barn show at the end of January.  If you plan to attend, you can purchase 

discounted tickets to the show on the AQG website.  Not only will you benefit from receiving the 

discount, but AQG will also benefit by receiving a portion of the ticket sales. 

Happy Quilting! 

 

AQG President 
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Moda Sampler 
Spree by Betsy  

Moda Sampler Spree by Betsy Verica and Marti Jones 

1st place Pieced Small Duet 

DONATIONS, DONATIONS, DONATIONS 

 

 

Every so often we are contacted by a quilter (or the 

family of a quilter) who has a large stash of fabric 

and supplies they would like to donate.  Since AQG 

no longer has an office where we can store fabric, 

some of our members have asked whether we are 

still accepting these donations.  

 

The answer is “YES”.  Just contact the AQG presi-

dent at president@aqgmail.org or any other Board 

member and we will arrange to pick up the donated items and store them.  

Good quality items will likely end up as Fun Day prizes, or show up in Raffle 

Baskets or other fund raising activities. The remaining fabric will be offered to 

Chapters for charity projects.  Remember – Too much fabric is like too much 

chocolate, an impossibility! 
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BOARD MEETINGS 

Please check the calendar for the current schedule 

No advance notice is required to attend. However, special 

circumstances can sometimes alter meeting dates and 

times. Calling ahead is recommended. 

 

MEMBERSHIP 

Membership in the Arizona Quilters Guild is based on a fiscal 

calendar running from July 1 through June 30. Current member 

renewal dues are accepted beginning April 1 for the following 

membership year and must be postmarked by June 30 to avoid 

a $5 late fee charge. 

 

Annual Membership Dues 

Renewals postmarked by July 1st  ......................................  $25 

New memberships and renewals  

 postmarked after July 1st ............................................  $30 

Affiliate Membership (business)  .......................................  $75 

Affiliate Membership (non-profit) ……………………….  $45 

• Memberships are not pro-rated. 

• AQG mailings are not delivered to non-USA addresses. 

IT IS THE POLICY OF AQG NEVER TO SELL A LIST OF 

OUR MEMBERS TO ANYONE. THE ROSTER IS 

PROVIDED AS A COURTESY TO OUR MEMBERS FOR 

THEIR PERSONAL USE ONLY. 

 

 

CHATTER DEADLINES 

The Patchwork Chatter is published 10 times a year by AQG 

(no June or July issues). For more information or to submit 

articles and reports, please contact the AQG Communications 

Director through the office or send reports and jpeg photos to 

newsletter@aqgmail.org. 

 

                  Next Chatter Issue - February #353 

Deadline for submissions - January 15, 2024 

 
 

 

 

ADDRESS CHANGES • ADDRESS CHANGES • 
ADDRESS CHANGES 

Please help us keep our records up to date.  You can (1) 
submit address changes using our Online Membership 
system at https://arizonaquiltersguild.org/Sys/Login or (2) 
e-mail address changes to membership@aqgmail.org or 
(3) call the AQG office and leave a message clearly stating 
your name and address changes. You should receive 
confirmation when your address has been updated.  

2023-2024 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

 

President:  Eva Kilgore  

 president@aqgmail.org 

 

Vice President: Rob Schultz 

 vicepresident@aqgmail.org 

 

Secretary:  Melinda Sobraske 

 secretary@aqgmail.org 

 

Treasurer: Pattie Johns 

 treasurer@aqgmail.org 

 

General Directors: Jo Setliff 

 jo.setlif@aqgmail.com 

 Diana Anderson 

 diana.anderson@aqgmail.org 

 Judy Hood 

 judy.hood@aqgmail.org 

  

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
 

CHAPTER DEVELOPMENT OPEN 

 

EDUCATION   Audrey Longhurst, Victoria Nelson 

   education@aqgmail.org 

FINANCIAL REVIEW Pat Weddle 

   weddlpk@gmail.com 

FUN DAY  Nancy Laswick 

   nancy.laswick@aqgmail.org 

MEMBERSHIP  Diane Pitchford  

   membership@aqgmail.org 

MINI GRANT  Celeste Johnson 

   celestejo50@hotmail.com 

NEWSLETTER      Katie John 

    newsletter@aqgmail.org 

NOMINATION  JoAnn Bergdoll 

   Jo.ann@bergdollfamily.com 

QUILT SHOW  Debbie Cole (520) 240-0897  

 quilt_show@aqgmail.org 

RUSTY BARN  Celeste Johnson 

   celestejo50@hotmail.com 

TECHNOLOGY                Nancy Laswick, Debbie Ament  

technology@aqgmail.org 

https://www.azquiltersguild.org/calendar.php
mailto:newsletter@aqgmail.org
https://arizonaquiltersguild.org/Sys/Login
mailto:president@azquiltersguild.org
mailto:president-elect@azquiltersguild.org
mailto:treasurer@azquiltersguild.org
mailto:quilt@azquiltersguild.org
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Education events are a benefit of your AQG membership.  

 

January 16 – Strip Pieced Mariner’s Compass Basics 

In-Person workshop in Phoenix AZ 

  

 

  

 

 

 Robin Long 

 10am – 4:30pm 

 $75 for AQG Members 

Have you ever wanted to make a Mariner’s Compass block but were too intimidated?  Not a fan of 
paper piecing or using tedious templates?  You’ll love this class for learning how to make 16-point 
compass blocks in 16 different sizes using Robin Ruth Design’s rulers and strip-piecing 
method!  Join Robin and learn all the compass basics for making either a Skinny Robin or Fat 
Robin mariner’s compass block. 

Once you learn how to use my rulers and strip-piecing technique, you will be free to move on to 
one of the many patterns and projects made using this ruler system! 

 

February 1 – Creating Contrast in Your Quilts Zoom lecture 

 Jennifer Houlden 

 6:00pm – 7:00pm 

 Complimentary for AQG members  

 

Adding the WOW Factor  

One of the keys to great art work and quilts is colour and contrast. 

This trunk show explores the effective use of contrast to create dimension, 

movement and visual harmony while supporting the initial attraction of colour 

in great quilt designs. 

Join Jen as she explores the world of contrast and learn a few tips, tricks and techniques that you 

can incorporate into your quilt making and art to boost the contrast in your work. 
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February 6 & February 17 – Mini Bargello Sunflower  Zoom workshop 

 

Jennifer Houlden 

Feb 6,  6:00pm – 7:00pm (will be recorded) 

Feb 17, 9:00am – 3:00pm 

$40 for AQG members  

 

Perfect precision is not required to create this stunning 
sunflower. With Jen's expert instruction, you will explore the 
world of colour to select fabrics for the flower, cut and sew your 
strips then cut and sew again, and last but not least arrange 

your strips to create a wave-like effect (the Bargello). Transform the Bargello into an 
amazing sunflower. 

Whether you’re a seasoned quilter or a beginner, you’ll leave this workshop with a 
beautiful Bargello Sunflower quilt. 
 

April 10 – Leave Quilts Not Fabric Zoom lecture 

 

Jenny Kae Parks 

6:30pm – 7:30pm 

Complimentary for AQG members 

Jenny Kae shares her thoughts about a heartbreaking experience 

from her days working at a local quilt shop. Then she offers several 

practical ways to finish UFO’s and clean up your stash. This story 

touches the quilter’s heart and is not to be missed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued... 
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April 27 – Beautiful Machine Binding- Zoom workshop 
  

Jenny Kae Parks 

9:00am - noon 

$22 for AQG members 

 

Quilt binding can be challenging and 
frustrating for all quilters. Either it takes too 
long or never looks quite right. Either you have 
trouble joining your ends or your corners are 

bulky. Have no fear; it is time to learn a new way to bind your quilts. From start to finish, 
Jenny Kae shares her most-requested technique: machine quilt binding. With just a few 
tips and tools you will create fast, accurate and beautiful binding. You’ll never dread 
binding your quilt again! 

This workshop is perfect for all quilters, even beginners! 

See the AQG website for more details and for registration for all of these events.  

http://arizonaquiltersguild.org/events  

 

 

We’re (still) looking for help! 

 

AQG education events are organized by a small group of AQG members.  We need more! 

 

Can you spare a few hours a month to help bring educational 
programs to the guild?  We’re still looking for help! 

 

We need help with finding teachers, writing contracts, moderating 
lectures and workshops.  

 

No in-person meetings required. We meet once a month via 
Zoom. 

 

Please contact Victoria and Audrey via education@aqgmail.org 
  

 

Continued... 

http://arizonaquiltersguild.org/events
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Now Accepting  

Quilt Show Entries! 

 

Be sure to review the 2024 Quilt Arizona! Rules & Categories 

… to learn about the new rules & new categories this year: 

Theme Category:  Hip to Be Square  

Special  Collection: Log Cabin Qui lts  

… to learn about categories for the young and young at heart: 

Youth Category  or 85+ Category  

… and all the other Judged and Display Only categories. 

 

Need help getting started?  

Print the Entry Worksheet 

to practice your answers before you  

open the online form. 

 

All Entry forms due by January 6, 2024 

March 21-23 at the Mesa Convention Center       
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 Event OPEN CLOSE 

Vendor Online Registration 5/3/2023 1/16/2024 

Chapter Challenge Entries 10/1/2023 1/6/2024 

Chapters will be notified how much space they have after all entries are in and space is calculated 

      

Chapter Opportunity Quilt Entries 10/1/2023 1/6/2024 

      

Quilt Online Entries 10/1/2023 1/6/2024 

Volunteer Online Registration 1/5/2024 3/15/2024 

Entrants Receive Electronic Entry 
Packets 

2/18/2024 2/24/2024 

Entry Quilt Intake at MCC      10:00 AM    3/17/2024     1:00 PM       3/17/2024 

Awards Ceremony                                                                                                                                    
(by Invitation Only) 

      3:30 PM      3/21/2024                        5:00 PM       3/21/2024 

      

      

Quilt Show         5:00 PM      3/21/2024      4:00 PM      3/23/2024 

      

      

Quilt Pick Up at MCC        6:00 PM      3/23/2024      7:00 PM      3/23/2024 

Receive Purchased Entry Photos   4/01/2024 4/13/2024 

March 21-23 at the Mesa Convention Center      Open and Close Dates: 

Entries are closing!  
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Card Tricks         submitted by Cheryl Holtz 

Holiday Party! 
 
Thank you to Maggie for planning a fun party! 
 
Our President, Diana, opened the party and ex-
pressed how grateful she (we) all are for our quilt-
ing friends. 
 
The CardTricks were pleased to donate $3600. to 
Walking Down Ranch / Veterans’s Village.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Marie presented the Patriotic Piecers raffle quilt 2023 and drew the winner’s 
name.  
 
The entertainment was the 12 days of Christmas, presented complete with 
costumes and the entire group singing. 

 
 
Sue Williams put on a 
great trunk show and all 
the quilts had penguins, 
snowmen or holiday 
theme. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Happy New Year! 
 
And as Maggie says, “let us sew, let us sew, let us sew.” 
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Cotton Patchers of Coolidge     submitted by Brenda Lohr 

December has definitely been a productive month 

for the Coolidge Cotton Patchers.  On the 8
th
 we 

were treated to a wonderful holiday party orga-

nized by our president, Jacque Hendrie-Henry and 

her committee that included Brenda McBath Vigil, 

Donna McMahon, Liz Baggenstoss and Barb 

Bentley.  We enjoyed wonderful food and games, 

a silent auction, a visit from Santa, and were sur-

prised with being able to watch the city’s electric 

light parade. 

 

 

During our December 14
th
 Social Sew, we were 

honored to present 34 comfort quilts to several 

local agencies, including the Coolidge branch of 

the Hope Women’s Center, the City Magistrate’s 

office, the police department and Pinal County 

Victims Advocate’s office.  We also were able to 

donate over $200 to the local chapter of the 

D.A.V. between our Thanksgiving and Christ-

mas collection, as well as a sizable donation of non-perishable foods. 

We are looking forward to the next annual Coolidge Cotton Patcher quilting retreat to be held at 

the Coolidge Women’s Club January 19
th
 and 20

th
.  Lots of food, fun, and projects are in the plan-

ning stages and it will be a wonderful way to start off the new year. 

We hope you have all had a blessed holiday season. 
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Delightful Quilters       submitted by Jo Ann Bergdoll

Delightful Quilters have closed out 2023 with a little art, some sewcial-izing, and an Elf Party 

that would make the North Pole denizens jealous. 

In October, Jo Kilgroe demonstrated an Art Abstract 

project.  Members brought colorful pictures from 

magazines.  They then drew a grid on the picture.  

From piles of donated scraps, they searched for fab-

rics containing the colors in each square.  The scraps 

were trimmed to a standard size and arranged ac-

cording to the colors within each grid.  From these, a 

small abstract quilt top could be made.  (See sam-

ples.) 

 

November was meeting-less but at least 35 Delights gathered for our 2
nd

 Sew-cial.  Many of us 

worked on quilted Christmas stockings.  Others spent their time on charity quilts.  Still others 

worked on holiday gifts.  All of us found it to be a relaxing time spent with each other, catching 

up, with lots of laughs and even sharing impromptu demonstrations on how to do something 

quilty. 

December’s meeting was a gathering of the Elves.  The name refers to our many members 

who make quilted Christmas stockings for those served by Devereux Advanced Behavioral 

Health.  More than 600 stockings were donated this year!  Monica Chapman from Devereux 

shared that these stockings, filled by members of other organizations, are given to children in 

foster care.  Afterwards, more than 70 of our 100+ members enjoyed playing games, winning 

door prizes and Elf prizes, looking over this year’s challenge quilts and enjoying a catered 

brunch.  This year’s challenge quilts, “24 in ’24,”  were as diverse as their makers.  The rules 

were simple:  make a quilt 24” x 24” featuring 24 of something and incorporating a recogniza-

ble amount of the provided red fat eighth on the front of the quilt.  Viewer’s Choice winners in 

order were:  1
st
 Krista Dyelle, 2

nd
  

Claire Victor, 3
rd

 Barb Janson, 

Honorable Mentions, Gayle Reed 

and Barb Tatera.  (See photo.)  

Congratulations, Quilters!   
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Desert Threads       submitted by Sue Bart  

Desert Threads Members Enjoy the New Season With Interesting Meetings 

Our members come from many different communities in the East Valley and enjoy quilts with a variety of 

techniques and styles.  We meet in the Sun Lakes Oakwood ‘Computer Training Center’ on the 2nd 

Wednesday mornings.  At the November meeting Claire Victor talked about her progress creating quilts to 

enter in shows, especially the QuiltCon Show.  QuiltCon is produced by the Modern Quilt Guild, an organi-

zation with many local groups from around the world.  In 2025, QuiltCon will be in Phoenix, watch for the 

dates.  Claire showed slides and actual examples of her beautiful work. January 15, Claire will teach a class 

using improv techniques to make an art quilt of face caricatures.  At the December 13 meeting Desert 

Threads members presented the finished quilts that had been in the ‘making it’ stage from before 2023.  

These are called ‘UFOs’  (UnFinished Objects) or might also be known as ‘PUPs’ (Poor Unfinished Pro-

jects).    

Alyce Leach spoke at the December 13 meeting and will teach a class in February.  Alyce high-lighted her 

road learning to quilt and showed some superior examples in her trunk show.   She explained how she grew 

in her skills and now does beautiful curved piecing.  She will teach us a class in February using ‘Sew Kind of 

Wonderful’ rulers for doing curves.   

Diana Jones continues to present a new Block-of-the-Month at each meeting for members to make and 

show at the next meeting.  Members are finding these blocks interesting and challenging.  When all blocks 

have been revealed each participant will put their blocks into a quilt.   Organizers of The Bazaar table at the 

Sun Lakes Womens’ Association Holiday Bazaar in November reported on the great success of this first 

time effort and thanked the members for the many, many gorgeous quilts that were donated for this fund 

raising activity.  A few of the quilts did not sell and have been added to the collection of quilts made by 

members for local charities, such as The US Vets in Phoenix.  The January 10 meeting will feature Pam 

Rockley lecturing about ‘Ten Sisters’ patterns and techniques.  Attendees will learn about this easy piecing 

technique. 

Terry Allen shows 2 beautiful quilts during Show and 
Tell at Desert Threads.  Behind Terry is the Oppor-
tunity Quilt for this year with drawing to be held at 
the end of the March 2024 AQG quilt show in Mesa.  
Raffle ticket profits go to the Desert Threads treas-
ury to support programs, and other activities. 

LEFT: Vicki Jones models her artistic quilted jacket.   

RIGHT: Jackie Fife shows her gorgeous Lone Star design. 
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Kingman Quilters       submitted by Sally Bradley

  

 

At our November monthly 

meeting we gave quilts to Vet-

erans through our “Quilts of 

Honor” program. This program 

is similar to Quilts of Valor. 

The three men Trent, Alex and 

Dennis receiving quilts were 

overwhelmed with gratitude. 

Co-Ordinator Judy introduced 

them and each were honored 

for their service. 

The winner of our Opportunity quilt “Majestic Desert Star” was drawn 

on December 2nd at Connie’s Quilters Hide-away.   

The Lucky winner was Taria Wilson who lives in Victorville, Ca.   

Thanks to all who purchased tick-

ets for our fundraiser. Attached is 

a progression of it’s assembly by 

the membership. 
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Night Owls      submitted by Theresa Baethke 

It may not be snowing in Phoenix, but Christmas was definitely in the air at 

the Night Owls monthly meeting. After celebrating our December birthday’s, 

we drew our monthly Who’s Whoo. Laura G. answered the question, “When 

people refer to your quilts as “blankets”, is it nails on the chalkboard, or you 

just don’t care.” Laura told us that she makes her quilts with love, given in 

love, and wants the recipients to be wrapped in her love. What they call them 

just doesn’t matter to her. What a great answer! 

 
The Night Owls community service ended with a bang. We have donated 160 

stuffed animals, 366 quilts, and 600 pillowcases to St. Paul’s church. Ninety-

six quilts to AZ Forster kids, 49 quilts to Family Advocacy and 1,500 eye glass 

cases to our local hospital.  

 
Kim James introduced us to our next block. She named it Hazel, and she warned us it has a lot of flying geese! Every-

one who completed last month’s block showed them off. They all looked amazing. 

 
We had a chapter challenge and tonight was the night to show off all 17 entries. Each person there voted for their fa-

vorite! Mary Jeffries won for tonight, but everyone was encouraged to submit them for the upcoming Quilt Show. En-

tries are due by January 6. 

 
As everyone filled up on our December potluck, Penny passed around Christmas jokes (with answers) to each table. 

We went up a few at a time to tell our joke. Some were hilarious and some would qualify for a Dad Joke of the Year 

contest. I even saw a few eye rolls, but it was such a fun thing to do while eating all the delicious food. 

 
Cindy Boyd announced there were only 4 spots left at our Spring Re-
treat. It will be February 7 – 11, 2024. The fee of $125 is due in Janu-
ary. Reach out to her at boyd56@cox.net if you’d like to sign up. 
 
All who finished a UFO displayed their project and told us how long 

they had worked on it. All entries were put in a drawing and Penny 

won the gift card this month. Remember if you finish a UFO that is at 

least 6 months old, bring it in and show it off! 

 

Kate passed around a Make and Take to everyone. We made little 

Christmas trees from yo-yos.  

 
Show and Tell offers a chance to show off your finished work. 

We had quilts and garments. We have an amazing amount of 

talent in this group! 

 
Sew Days: Every Wednesday at St. Paul’s Conference Center, 

9am – 2pm. 

Meeting: Every 2
nd

 Tuesday at St. Paul’s Catholic Church, 330 W 

Coral Gables Dr, Phoenix 630pm – 830pm. 

  

mailto:boyd56@cox.net
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Rippers          submitted by Wendy Beesley 

Holidays seem to bring out the best with our members. The November meeting was a day for our 

Thanksgiving Festivities with food, stories, and show & tell. While celebrating one holiday the 

planning for the next continues. The Christmas Party Gift Exchange includes making a non-

Christmas Gnome using a provided pattern, with the final project a wall hanging size gift. It will be 

delightful to see all the variations our group can create.  

One of the first orders of Business during the De-

cember meeting was the presentation of an in-

credibly special and unique quilt to Judy Shaheni-

an for her 16 years of Service as President of the 

Rippers. Judy has been instrumental in her years 

of service to keep members involved through her 

wonderful communications, welcoming, caring 

style & attitude and for her special sense of hu-

mor. Dawn Funkhouser presented the quilt made 

by many Ripper members. Please see pictures of 

the Frog Quilt, noting the special pattern (Dawn), 

quilting & frogs web feet ( Carrol, Jeri), dyed fab-

ric (Dawn), applique (Susan C., Dawn),  embroi-

dery (Charlene and Dawn), trapunto (Dolores, 

Dawn), back label (Charlene), donations of fabric 

& dye (Dolores, Jeri),  back envelope for extra 

signature cloth (Darleen), sleeve (Peg) quilt trim-

ming & binding (Suzanne, Susan Q.) and signatures on one 

side of the quilt (Dawn and many others), suggestion for ask-

ing past members to sign (Babs), suggesting to Judy to wear 

green (Hope) & finally Judy for attending and wearing her 

green! One note is that the signatures include all past, & pre-

sent members of the Rippers during Judy’s term. The quilt 

was a total surprise for Judy and lead us all to emotions we 

struggled to contain. Thank you, Judy, for your wonderful ser-

vice during these years.  
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Strawberry Patchers of Pine, Payson, Strawberry & Happy Jack        submitted by Jane Wilcox 

Happy New Year!? Is it ME, or have these past few months 

absolutely flown by In the wink of an eye? We rang in the 

holiday season with our annual Christmas Party and Dirty 

Santa gift exchange. Many thanks to Strawberry Patcher 

member Tamara Morkken for the use of her back room at 

“THAT” Brewery and Pub. The food was amazing thanks to 

Kathy Hunt and Lori Ohmart, and of course the company 

was delightful!!! The gifts brought for the ‘Dirty Santa” gift 

exchange were all so wonderful, and no one walked away 

disappointed.  

We’re gearing up to send out our charitable donations and are excited about all the ones we were 

able to assist this year! Due to the sales from our Country Store, and our Annual Quilt show, we 

were able to disperse 7,000.00 to Rim Country Charities that are so deserving. This year we donat-

ed to the following:  

Lacy Oldland Scholarship, Pine/Strawberry Food Bank, Pine /Strawberry Elementary School, Pay-

son School District, The Central Arizona Humane Society, The Pine/Strawberry Historical Society, 

Payson Community Kids, Time Out Women’s Shelter, Dueker Ranch, Katie’s Closet, NAMI,, Isa-

belle Hunt Library, Whispering Hope Ranch and PHHVI.  

January will be our start of year for all our activities planned, mostly starting with our June Quilt 

Show. We are looking forward to our stay at home “camp” in February (AKA, Sew Days) and our 

Quilt Camp in Prescott coming in March.  

If you’d like to join us at our January meeting, it is the first 

Thursday of the month. We start at 9:00am for social time, 

9:30 is the meeting – held in the Library Activity Room at 

the Community Center in Pine. We always welcome 

guests! Our 2
nd

 Thursday is for members only. We hope 

you’ll join so you can have fun, also! The photos are of our 

Christmas Party. Happy New Year to All! 
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Sunrise Stitchers of Scottsdale           submitted by Kerry Marksbury 

We had a fun holiday party this month, with a wonderful potluck, a fun 

folded ornament and a gift exchange. We also collected food and 

over $450 for the Foothills Food Bank, and Clothing and $250 for the 

American Legion. Thank you to all for your generous donations. A big 

Thank you to the Planning Committee for a great holiday party. 

Our members have been busy this year with making quilts, stockings 

and pillowcases. Quilts were donated to Hospice of the Valley 7, AZ 

Blankets for Kids 22, Desert Christian 

Fellowship 29, and 12 quilts were taken to Mexico. 50 stockings 

were made for Deveraux and 3 pillowcases for Ryan’s cases for 

Smiles. We are looking forward to adding Honor Flight as a new 

Charity for 2024. 

Our Next meeting is in January where we will bring samples of 

items for the Quilt Show Boutique.  February we will be a sew-in at 

Scottsdale Shadows to make the items chosen. 
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When: January 25-27, 2024 

Hours: 10 AM – 5 PM Thursday and Friday, 10AM – 4 PM Saturday  

Where: Arizona State Fairgrounds, 1826 W McDowell Rd Phoenix 

Tickets will be available for purchase, through the AQG website, on  

1/1/2024.  

Tickets will be available for pickup at the AQG tent located outside of the main 

building from 9am – 1pm daily. 

Tickets:  

General Admission tickets are $12.00 for 3 days. 

Tickets purchased through Rusty Barn, with a coupon, are $10.00 for 3 days. 

Tickets purchased through AQG are $8.00 for 3 days. 

*Children 12 and under are admitted for free 

Did you know that for each ticket sold by AQG, we will receive $2.00 back from 

Rusty Barn. Please help us support this effort. 

Volunteers: 

We could use 3 volunteers each day during the hours of 9:00 – 11:30 

If you would like to volunteer for one of these time slots, please reach out to Rob 

Schultz at the email address listed below. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

rob.schultz@aqgmail.org 
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 February 2 & 3, 2024 Havasu Stitchers Bridge of Friendship XV Quilt Show 

 9am-4pm Lake Havasu Community/Aquatic Center 100 Park Ave $10 admission 

 www.havasustitchers.com 

 

 February 24 & 25, 2024 Palo Verde Patchers “There’s No Place Like Home” Quilt Show 

 9am-4pm Palm Ridge Recreation Center 13800 W. Deer Valley Drive  $5 admission 

 https://patchers.scwclubs.com  
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AZ House of Creative Retreats 

24246 N. 43rd Ave/Glendale, AZ 85310  

Just the place for your next event!!  Perfect 

for a craft/art/quilt class/retreat or your next 

business team building retreat! If you are 

interested in joining us, please email to be 

added to our mailing list or to inquire about 

availability! 

azhouseofcreativeretreats@gmail.com 

Create and rejuvenate in the White Mountains 

where you can sew, knit, crochet, craft, eat and 

sleep. No cleaning, no cooking, the quilted 

moose has your back! 

480-797-8499  

mamallama2058@gmail.com  

https://quiltedmooseretreat.com  

 

Northern 

3548 W Northern Ave 

Phoenix, AZ  85051 

(602) 841-5427 

Hours: M-F 9a-6p    Sat 9a-5pSun 10a-4p 

Chandler 

4939 W Ray Road 

Chandler, AZ  85226 

(480) 961-7363 

Hours: M-F 9a-6p    Sat 9a-5pSun 10a-4p 

El Mirage 

12213 NW Grand Ave 

El Mirage, AZ  85335 

(623) 583-0070 

Hours: M-S 9a-5p 

www.35thavesewandvac.com 

info@35thavesewandvac.com 

SEACRET 

World Class Skin Care from the Dead Sea 

Joy Olcott 

www.seacretdirect.com/joyolcott/en/us 

JoyOlcott@yahoo.com 

https://quiltcraftsew.com 

January 25-27, 2024 

Arizona State Fairgrounds 

mailto:azhouseofcreativeretreats@gmail.com?subject=Please%20add%20me%20to%20your%20email%20list!
mailto:mamallama2058@gmail.com
https://quiltedmooseretreat.com
http://www.35thavesewandvac.com
mailto:info@35thavesewandvac.com
http://www.seacretdirect.com/joyolcott/en/us
mailto:JoyOlcott@yahoo.com
https://quiltcraftsew.com/scottsdale.html


www.arizonaquiltersguild.org January 2024—The Patchwork Chatter  22 

 

Quilty Pleasures  

Long Arm Quilting 

29383 W Whitton Ave 

Buckeye, AZ 

www.quiltypleasureslaq.com 

tara.tucker@quiltypleasureslaq.com 

The Patriotic Pincushion 

20101 E Superstition Dr 

Queen Creek, AZ 85142 

Phone 480-490-4268 

www.thepatrioticpincushion.com 

The Patriotic Pincushion focuses on providing 

American Made and patriotic fabrics. We offer 

a quaint community sewing space for clubs, 

classes, and meetings at our fun family barn-

like shop in Queen Creek, AZ. We are proud 

supporters of The Quilts of Valor Foundation, 

Puppies Behind Bars, and The Gary Sinise 

Quilters Nest  

A place to sew and rest 

606 E Evergreen St, Payson AZ 

Phone: Linda Jones 480-415-3578 

http://quiltersnestaz.com 

Email: linda@quiltersnestaz.com 

Come enjoy the cooler temperatures 

where you will be tempted to drink 

your morning coffee on our front 

porch or back deck. Where laughter 

and fun echo through the work-

space. And where you just might 

see an elk out for a stroll!  

 

 

Pinetop Star Quilt Shop 

103 W Yeager Lane,  

Lakeside, AZ 85929 

Phone 928-367-1709 

Email info@pinetopStar.com 

Website: www.PinetopStar.com 

http://www.quiltypleasureslaq.com
mailto:tara.tucker@quiltypleasureslaq.com
https://www.thepatrioticpincushion.com/
http://quiltersnestaz.com
mailto:linda@quiltersnestaz.com
mailto:info@pinetopStar.com
http://www.PinetopStar.com
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Mimi Designs 

5350 E Deer Valley Drive #2417 

Phoenix, AZ 

mimidesignsart@gmail.com 

 

Noah & Her Sister’s  

Quilt Co. 

939 W. Palma De Pina 

Tucson, AZ 85704 

NoahandHerSisters/facebook 

 

 

https://westvalleyquilting.com 

(480) 640-7773 

info@westvalleyquilting.com 

 

Quiltroundup.org  
Payson, Arizona 

mailto:mimidesignsart@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/NoahandHerSisters
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P.O. Box 39693 

Phoenix, AZ  85069 

Email: info@paqa.net 

Web: https://paqa.net 

When you are shopping, please thank our affiliate members for supporting AQG.  

Quilts wanted for the 

2025 auction cycle! 

Information on how to donate a 

quilt can be found at: 

QuiltForaCause.org 

Facebook.com/QuiltForaCause 

QFaC is a 501c3 

mailto:info@paqa.net
https://paqa.net

